

## **NCA H&I Subcommittee Minutes**

**June 8, 2025 @ 12PM**

**I. Moment of Silence: 12PM**

**II. Readings: Service Worker's Prayer, 12 Traditions of NA, & 12 Concepts of NA Service**

**III. Motion to approve minutes: approved**

**IV. Members present:**

1. Chair: Rob A.
2. Co-Chair: Dan L.
3. Literature: Joe D.
4. Secretary: Tasha W.
5. Facility Coordinator A Safe Haven: Dan L.
6. Facility Coordinator LSSI: Rob A
7. Facility Coordinator HAS:
8. Facility Coordinator Harborview: Jerry
9. PR Chair: Charles G.
10. Other: Sam C., Luis L.,

**V. Chair's Report: Rob A.**

Made it to H&I Regional meeting, digital billboard in Cook County is a long process, lot of bureaucracy, so moving towards promoting on CTA instead, pushing for all areas to take part in. Asking for volunteers to help with (Region is leaving up to Areas to organize) – if available and interested, please contact Rob A. For poster drive, can pick up at CSO, planning for September.

**VI. Co-Chair Report: Dan L.**

Writing Behind the Walls, tried to get a contact for month but no success, got in touch with state senator, will pilot work with them in North City (Dan L. and Regina working, planning to set date in the next 2 weeks for Zoom mtg) Director of Statewide Volunteer Activities with Illinois Corrections Facilities.

**VI. Literature Report: Joe D.**

50 directories and 52 white books, for total of \$114.50.

**VII. PR Report: Charles G.**

PR Week was last week (June 1-7), Region encouraged Areas to do something, nothing else new to report. Bus poster campaign has happened in the past, stay up for about a month on CTA, could stay up longer on Pace, would need to arrange meeting with CTA office.

Dan L. – could use former schedule slots to put NA posters in (usually will stay up if non-profit org, can get posters from CSO, maybe able to get for free from Region?).

**VII. Coverage Check:**

[P] - present / [C] - called in report / [A] - absent

<b>V VIRTUAL</b>	<b>P IN PERSON</b>
------------------	--------------------

**A Safe Haven – Facility Coordinator:**

**Dan L. [P]**

Good shape, met all meetings, everyone is happy

<b>Sunday (2nd &amp; 4th)</b>	<b>7:00 PM</b>	<b>Dan L.</b>
-------------------------------	----------------	---------------

**Harborview – Facility Coordinator:**

**Jerry W. (773) 765-8195 [P]**

Harborview doing good, feeling “lost and forgotten” because have to be vetted to get in, but still no word from contact in charge of volunteers, so holding up process to get new members facilitating

<b>TUESDAY (every)</b>	<b>7:30 PM</b>	<b>OPEN</b>	<b>Rick L. (P)</b>	<b>Jerry W (P)</b>
------------------------	----------------	-------------	--------------------	--------------------

**HAS – Facility Coordinator:**

**Charles G. [A]**

All good, proposal for new business, starting to let residents go out to AA meeting during the same time, so attendance has been lower. Sam going to call contact at main office to discuss asking residents to stay at NA meeting.

<b>MONDAY (every)</b>	<b>7:00 PM</b>	<b>Sam C. (P)</b>	<b>Charles G. (P)</b>
-----------------------	----------------	-------------------	-----------------------

**LSSI - Facility Coordinator**

**Rob A. [P]**

**Every Monday, Sunday, & Saturday**

All meetings have been met

<b>MONDAY (every)</b>	<b>7:00 PM</b>	<b>Michael F. (P)</b>	<b>Nathan W. (P)</b>
<b>SATURDAY (every)</b>	<b>1:00 PM</b>	<b>Gina S. (P)</b>	<b>Jerry (P)</b>
<b>SUNDAY (every)</b>	<b>7:00 PM</b>	<b>Rob A. (P)</b>	<b>Luis (P)</b>

**FACILITATORS:** Link for speaker list: [North City Area H & I Speakers List](#)

**VIII. Old Business**

- 3 nursing homes that asked for meetings/literature – communication has fizzled out but have their contact info if needed (Charles G.)

**IX. New Business**

- Sam C. – looking to add a meeting at HAS on Fridays (in addition to Monday), Charles G. can do Fridays and Sam C. do Mondays until able to add other facilitators. Everyday, residents get choice between outside activity (church Fridays or AA meeting Mondays) or in-house meeting, managed by facility.
  - Sam C. able to cover until adding a new facilitator

Next subcommittee meeting is July 13, 2025.

*Notes by Tasha W. on 6/8/2025 @ 12PM*